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BINTULU PORT AUTHORITY 

PORT NOTICE 
 

BINTULU PORT NOTICE 
No. 45/2024 
Date: 29 November 2024 

 
To: Shipping Community 
 
Applicable to:  This notice is brought to the attention of and not limited to the ship 

manager/owner, agent, master and officer, crew of ships, terminal 
operator, and port operator.  

 
EXTENSION OF NOTICE TO CONDUCT HYDROGRAPHIC SURVEY WORK WITHIN THE 
BINTULU PORT WATER LIMIT   
 
1.  TAKE NOTE that the above campaign is an extension of Port Notice No. 

36/2024 which had been issued on 22 October 2024. The said work will 
be extended until 31 December 2024.  

 
2. Please be informed that the above activity will be conducted with the 

following particulars: 
 
 2.1 Vessel involved in this activity: 
     

Vessel Name Type of 
Vessel 

Working Hours 

Mega Maria Survey Boat 24 Hours 

Seng Heng 
Awesome 

Survey Boat 0700 hours to 1900 hours 
(daylight only) 
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 2.2 Location of survey works: 
   

Pipeline 
Route 

Coordinate 

Point A 03 °17.836’ N, 101 °05.480’E 

Point B 03 °18.428’ N, 101 °06.385’E 

Point C 03 °26.657’ N, 101 °03.453’E 

Point D 03 °37.952’ N, 101 °11.974’E 

Point E 03 °34.871’ N, 101 °19.971’E 

Point F 03 °35.282’ N, 101 °20.324’E 

Point G 03 °38.988’ N, 101 °15.345’E 

Point H 03 °38.489’ N, 101 °11.897’E 

Point I 03 °29.014’ N, 101 °02.952’E 

 
3. Please take note that the survey work will be done on 500m from the 

centre to each left and right of the pipeline route. 
 
4. Therefore, all vessels are advised to keep clear the area for vessels 

involved in this activity at a distance off 100m. 
 
5. Mike Kilo (Bintulu Port control tower) has the right to stop this activity 

without any prior notice to protect the port operation. 
 
6.  Any movement of vessel within the Bintulu Port water limit shall be 

reported to Mike Kilo at channel 12.  
 
7. For any case of emergency, please refer to the Emergency Response 

Procedure. Mike Kilo shall be informed immediately at channel 12.  
 
8. For any other further queries, please call Mr. Sam Ngiam 

at 019-868 6999. 
 

 
  
The above notice is enforced with immediate effect until further notice.  
 
REGULATORY DIVISION 
BINTULU PORT AUTHORITY 
 


